
May 11, 2017
Via US Mail and Certified Mail

Kalpana Modhwadia, Permittee Case No. 2016-1005
Grand News Permit No. LGB.15214

156 Bank Street

Waterbury, CT 06702-2210

On March 9, 2017, after due and proper notice, the Department of Consumer Protection,
Liquor Control Commission, held a formal administrative hearing on a question of Section 30-
20(c) of the Connecticut General Statutes, to determine whether the premises meets the
definition of a "grocery store." The record was held open until March 31, 2017 for the
submission of additional documents.

Based upon the testimony at the hearing and the documents submitted into the record, the
Department of Consumer Protection ORDERS your application for a grocery store beer permit
GRANTED, subject to any agent's final requirements.
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John Suchy, Director, Liquor Division
Connecticut State Library, 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106


